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The E-pistle 
 

February Worship ThemesFebruary Worship ThemesFebruary Worship Themes    

 
Sunday, February 7  

Transfiguration Sunday  

Holy Communion  

Luke 9:28-36 

òFrom the Mountaintopó 

 

Wednesday, February 10  

Ash Wednesday  

Matthew 6:1 -6, 16-18 

9:00 a.m. Service in the Labyrinth Prayer Garden  

7:00 p.m. Service in the Sanctuary  

 

Sunday, February 14  

1st Sunday in Lent  

Exodus 3:1-14 

The God We Can Know  

Knowing the Great òI Amó 

 

Sunday, February 21  

2nd  Sunday in Lent  

John 6:27 -59 

òI Am the Bread of Lifeó 

Knowing Godõs Satisfaction  

 

Sunday, February 28  

3rd Sunday in Lent  

John 7:2, 14; 8:12  

òI Am the Light of the Worldó 

Knowing Godõs Guidance  



Opportunities for LentOpportunities for Lent   
Our 2016 Lenten Season theme is The God We Can Know 
based upon the work of Rob Fuquay, the Senior Pastor at 
St. ,ÕËÅȭÓ United Methodist Church in  Indianapolis, Indiana. 
%ØÐÌÏÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ Ȱ) !Íȱ ÓÁÙÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓȟ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ 
know God ɂ and ourselves. 
Study Groups will meet through the week around the area 
to discuss each chapter of the book and make breathtaking 
video visits to the Holy Land to see the places where Jesus 
ÓÔÏÏÄ ÁÓ ÈÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÈÉÓ Ȱ) !Íȱ ÄÅÃÌÁÒÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ /ÕÒ 9ÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ 
Children will be taking part in the study as well through 
The Open Door Youth Group and Kids Zone on Sundays. 0 
 

7ÅȭÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÓÅÅË ÔÏ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÁÃÑÕÁÉÎÔÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ The God we Can Know through 
Sunday morning Worship Services that will follow the study week by week each  
of the Sundays of Lent. The music, prayers, messages and visual presentations will 
guide our reflections. A very special opportunity during the fourth week of Lent 
will involve a creative art experience for smaller groups who will be able to ex-
ÐÌÏÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓ *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÓÁÙÉÎÇȟ Ȱ) !Í ÔÈÅ 4ÒÕÅ 6ÉÎÅȱ ɉ*ÏÈÎ ρυȡρ-8). 
 

Again this year, our Discipleship Committee is planning the 
Sacred Journeys Lenten Breakfast and Faith Sharing Series. 
Guests from nearby communities of faith will share their 
experience of knowing God through their own spiritual tra-
ditions, practices and beliefs. 
 

Copies of the study book are available for purchase following Sunday Worship in 
Fellowship Hall or during the week in the Church Office. A schedule of study and 
discussion group days, times, and places will be available starting February 7.         
I hope you will take part in our Churchwide Worship and Study Series for Lent.      
If you are homebound or live outside our area, you may still take part by ordering 
the book or e-book and/or joining the online e-course through The Upper Room. 
Enroll at http://course.thegodwecanknow.com. 
 

(ÅÒÅȭÓ ÔÏ ËÎÏ×ÉÎÇ 'ÏÄ ɂ and ourselves ɂ better! 
 

Blessings, 
000000000000000000000 

Markðs MissiveMarkðs Missive  

http://course.thegodwecanknow.com


 

During the month of April, I will be traveling to Guatemala to visit family. The last time I made this trip 
was when my grandson, Joaquin was born in November 2014.  As I was preparing to make my flight arrange-
ments, I discovered that my Passport had expired. You can only imagine my frustration! I am now in an     
anxious state trying to take care of the forms and fees that are required. When I began this process of paper-
work, I looked back at the places where I have traveled over the past 10 years: the Philippines in 2006 for a 
United Methodist Volunteer in Mission Trip, Guatemala in 2007 to visit my daughter at Thanksgiving; then 
again in December 2010 and January 2013 and finally a trip to Europe with Kirk in July of 2013 to celebrate 
our 30th wedding anniversary. All of these trips have allowed me the opportunity to know God in new and 
amazing ways. Each journey was enriching and transforming in its own way.  

 
The season of Lent is a time for us to experience God in enriching and transforming 
ways. I am excited about our Lenten series, The God We Can Know: Exploring the ñI 
Amò Sayings of Jesus. As the adults explore and travel, the children and youth will jour-
ney to the Holy Land with their imaginations on   Sunday mornings during Kidôs Zone.  
 
Beginning February 14th, tour guides will welcome the young travelers to Base Camp 

where they will receive instructions to prepare them to travel to their destination. The tour guide will share the 
Bible story and issue a Passport Journal to the travelers so they can begin their journey.  

 
The Travel Sites will consist of six centers that children can explore at their own pace: Passport Office, 

Travel Agency, Pray and Reflect, Souvenir Shop, Scenic Overlook, and Snack Shop.  
 
Not only am I excited about my trip to Guatemala, I am excited about traveling with our children and 

youth to the Holy Land. I hope our young people have the opportunity to join our faithful leaders and me on 
this spiritual journey. Parents and grandparents, please save these dates. Letsô see how many stamps our 
young people will collect in their Passports this Lenten season.  

                                                                                                        Exploring and traveling with you! 
                                                                                                        Pastor Lisa  
 
 

ADDITIONAL OPPORTUNITIES FOR OUR CHILDREN AND YOUTH  
DURING THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY 

 
On February 7 th:  
 
 ̧ Scouting Sunday will be observed during worship. This is an excellent opportu-

nity to recognize the Scouting program, the Scouts, their parents and their lead-
ers as an important part of the community. If you know a Scout (male or female), 
please invite them to church. We would love to recognize them and bless them 
during worship.  

 
 ̧ The Open Door  from 11:30am to 1:00pm for 6th through 12th grade. During youth group, we will be mak-

ing Prayer Gardens for the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper Silent Auction on Tuesday, February 9th. 
Everyoneôs help is needed and appreciated!  

 
On February 9 th:  
 
 ̧ Family Ministries will host the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper  and the leadership 

will be provided by our incredible youth. During the supper, Lenten activity stations will 
be available for people of all ages to create and explore as they prepare for this new 
season.   



SERVING  IN  FEBRUARY  
 

Coffee Fellowship  

 

Feb 7   Church Volunteers 

Feb 14  Discipleship Committee 

Feb 21  Board of Trustees 

Feb 28  Stephen Ministry  
 

Liturgists  

 

Feb 7   Ed Burroughs 

Feb 14  Pat Silva 

Feb 21  Laura Wharff 

Feb 28  Jay Holmes 
 

Acolytes  

 

Feb 7    Reed and Marly Goodwin 

Feb 14   Kelcee Bayes  

Feb 21   ACOLYTE NEEDED 

Feb 28   ACOLYTE NEEDED 

 

(An Acolyte  sign -up sheet is located in the Narthex 

(church entrance)  
 

Ushers  

 

Feb 7   Colleen Lockhart, Bev Bancroft 

  Paul & Sue Banicki 
 

Feb 14  Ed & Shirley Newland 

  Kathryn Karnes, Jerry Hartwell 
 

Feb 21  Kirk Kammeraad, Susan Oase 

  Evelyn Moore 

 

Feb 28  Joel & Susan Groskopf 

  Andrew & Charleen Price 

Feb    1 Andrew Price 

Feb   5 Betty Buck 

Feb   7 Don Cordoni 

Feb  12 Gary DiMare 

Feb 13 Arilee Pollard 

Feb  14 Debby Hickey 

  Gene Innerarity 

  Charlie Marshall 

Feb  15 Katelyn Quaresma 

Feb  16 Evelyn Moore 

  Bob Pfirmann 

Feb  19 Ryan Wohle 

Feb  21 Hayden Harper 

  Jeanne Murchie 

  Sue Quaresma 

Feb  22 Anita Handley 

  Karen Tucker 

  Carlos Villanueva 

Feb  23 Jay Holmes 

  Raeanne Quaresma 

Feb  24 Barbara Arrington 

  Matt Weber 

Feb  26 Ella McChesney 

Feb  27 Susan Wohle 

Coffee Hour Volunteers Needed February 7th  
 

Due to a schedule conflict, Gary will be unable to host Coffee Hour on Sunday,  February 7th.  We are in 
need of volunteers from the congregation willing to bring refreshments, help with set up (making coffee, set-
ting out supplies, etc.) and clean up after coffee hour is over.  If you can help, please contact the church of-
fice:  (209) 823 -7154 or email: office@stpaulsmanteca.org .   



 

United Methodist Womenôs Reading Program 

 

For more than 150 years, members of the United Methodist Women and predeces-
sor organizations have been involved in a mission that includes prayer, study and 
action. Our Reading Program is a study opportunity to encourage reading and study 
of various topics.  The Reading Program offers books in 5 categories ï Education 
for Mission, Leadership, Nurturing for Community, Spiritual Growth, Social Action.  
A person who reads a book from each category earns a reading certificate if they 
keep track and turn in their list.  However, reading of even one book is encouraged.  
The books are available to everyone who attends our church.  The books are 
housed in the northwest corner of our library.  Additionally, we have some books we 
have purchased in memory of those women who have been active members in the 
past.  To encourage circulation of the books, I will attempt to review 2 books each 
month.  Come in and browse and check out an interesting looking book! 

 

THE FARMERôS WIFE   in memory of Beulah Stevens 
1930ôs Sampler Quilt 
Laurie Aaron Hird 
Inspiring letters from farm women of the Great Depressions and 99 quilt blocks that honor them.  Includes 
CD-ROM with patterns for 99 blocks.  Gives cutting and assembly instructions.  These letters are fascinating 
glimpses into the everyday life of women in the 1930ôs.  I am not a quilter, so the letters held the most inter-
est for me, but there are interesting quilt patterns included. 
 
MISS BRENDA AND THE LOVELADIES : 
A Heartwarming True Story of Grace, God, and Gumption 
Brenda Spahn and Irene Zutell     240 pages 
Brenda Spahn was a businesswoman who wouldnôt take no for an answer when she discovered that God 
wouldnôt either. When she invited seven hardened parolees into her home, she expected to house them, not 
love them. But her reluctant decision to serve female prisoners developed into a career, a calling and a min-
istry that has helped thousands of women leave prison behind for good.  I loved this funny, inspiring book 
about a real life situation.  When she conceived the idea, she thought of all the ways she could be helpful to 
these recently released women, but on the first day she found the prison sent her women no other program 
would accept.  Her struggles to gain the trust of these women is both funny and poignant. 
 
Happy reading.  Luan Bland  

UMW G ENERAL  M EETING  
February 4th @ 10:00 a.m. in the Fireside Room 

 

UNITED  M ETHODIST  WOMEN  AND  UNITED  M ETHODIST  M EN JOINT  BREAKFAST  
Saturday, February 6th at 9:00 a.m. 

All are invited to attend this Breakfast and Presentation  by Manteca Police Department on Avoiding Fraud   
 

HARMONY  CIRCLE  
February 10th @ 1:00 p.m. at Prestige Senior Living 

 

HOPE CIRCLE  
February 11th @ 10:00 a.m. in the Fireside Room 

 



THE ñCOMMUNICATORò   or better known as Dave Bland .  

Last month Pastor Lisa introduced the children to the stained glass window depicting 
the Baptism of Jesus.  I know that you see the stained glass up front of the sanctuary, 
but have you really looked at all the stories depicted along the side of the sanctuary?    

 

The two windows running the full length of the Nave on each side portray the central 
acts of the scriptures.  

 

OLD TESTAMENT WINDOW  
The Old Testament story is told in stained glass and begins at the right panel front.  The principal themes are 

the Creation, Noah, Abraham the father of the Hebrew people, Joseph, Moses, Joshua, Ruth, and the 

Prophets, concluding with the figure of the suffering servant from Isaiah.  

NEW TESTAMENT WINDOW  
This frieze begins with the portrayal of Godôs act of sending His Son, as represented by the parable of the 

wicked husbandman, the Annunciation, the Nativity, and Christôs Baptism. The story shows Jesus preaching, 

teaching and healing.  The Transfiguration, crucifixion, and resurrection are followed by the Upper Room 

with the Holy Spirit descending in tongues of fire.  We then see Peter preaching, Paul and Silas liberated 

from prison, Stephenôs stoning, and Saulôs conversion.  The story concludes with the vision of the new 

heaven and a new earth from Revelation.  

Instead of rushing in on Sunday to make sure you get your pew seat, take a little time to look at the windows 
and think about the stories they are telling.  If you have children or grandchildren with you, wouldnôt it be 
great if they saw the windows and heard the stories from you. 

 

For more on these windows, refer to the Centennial ñSymbolismò pamphlet. A copy can be obtained from the 
church office. 


